RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS’ PROCEEDINGS

AUGUST 21, 2001

Chairman Ron Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.  Members present were Kevin Bishop, Patty Carlblom, Steve Dick and Ron Torbenson.  Absent was Jon Wiltse.  

Minutes of the August 7, 2001 meeting were discussed.  After corrections, Kevin Bishop motioned to approve the minutes as amended and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Bills and payroll were discussed.  Steve Dick questioned if the new copier in the Extension Office should come out of the Technology fund instead of the Equipment and Improvement fund.  With that change in place, Patty Carlblom made a motion to approve both bills and payroll and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

Department Heads met with the Board in regard to health insurance benefits and salaries.

They felt that perhaps the County could pay a percentage, rather than a dollar amount in regard to health insurance.  Reference was made to the North Dakota Association of Counties’ salary survey, but Patty stated that longevity was not considered in this.  The group indicated that salaries and health insurance benefits needed to move forward.

Randy Grueneich thanked the Board and told them that he was impressed with the new copy machine in his office.  The old copy machine is now being used in the County Shop.

Correspondence was received from the Ramsey County Deputy Auditor indicating that their Auditor, Byrdia Spidahl would be retiring after 41 years of service to Ramsey County.  The Board will send a card.

The City of Enderlin has paid up special assessments on Lots 19 & 20, Block 12, Original Enderlin, and asked that the taxes be abated and a deed be issued to them.  Steve Dick motioned to approve this and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

At the previous Commission meeting a raffle permit for Ducks Unlimited, Inc. had been approved.  Connie Gilbert indicated to the Board that they actually want a gaming site authorization, instead of the raffle permit.  Discussion was had as to which they actually needed.  Conrad Steinhaus called to the Attorney General’s office, and a gaming site authorization is what they need.  Steve Dick motioned to approve said authorization and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

A letter was received from Tracey Anderson, Lake Agassiz Regional Council, asking the Commission to draft a letter to Judy Lang, Dakota Prairie Grasslands, stating that we would like an extension on the Ransom County Rural Community Assistance Grant.  A letter was presented and signed by Chairman Torbenson asking for an extension to February 28, 2002.

Correspondence from Wade Williams, North Dakota Association of Counties was discussed.  FEMA had inquired of him as to what each County was considering for stream-crossing studies.  The Board indicated that they had no plans to study any of them at this time.

Bea Roach had inquired about the cleaning of the Courtroom since Randy Gallagher was gone on vacation.  The Board authorized Bea to go ahead and clean the night before and to charge these hours to the Renovation Project.

10:00 A.M. – Public Hearing on Proposed 911 Wireless Fees
Discussion was had as to the Proposed Wireless 911 Fee Resolution.  Conrad Steinhaus inquired where the dollars would be going.  David Dick indicated that these would go into a special fund within the county and would not be used until we negotiate with the wireless providers.  It was felt that all counties would be billed, regardless of whether they had decided to become part of the program or not.

The North Dakota Association of Counties has hired a full time employee to co-ordinate the 911 wireless program.  David Dick indicated that the County of the cell phone user would receive the funds.  David told the Board that some counties already have this program in place.  An estimated 40% of all emergency calls come from cellular phones.

Conrad Steinhaus told the Commission that many people within the County would be paying twice, as some have a cell phone plus a hard line telephone in their home.  He thought that perhaps the State was moving too fast.

After more discussion, Steve Dick indicated that he was glad for the comments and felt that if the Board didn’t move on this, we would miss out on progress.  Steve therefore made a motion to adopt the Resolution and Patty Carlblom seconded.

More discussion was had.  The percentage that the wireless providers would be able to withhold would probably be 5%.  The comment was made that not enough information was available as to where the funds would be going.

Chairman Torbenson called for a roll call vote:


Patty Carlblom 
Aye


Kevin Bishop

Nay


Steve Dick

Aye


Ron Torbenson
Nay

Absent, not voting, was Jon Wiltse.  The Commission was dead-locked and would need to wait for a vote of the full Board at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

David Dick informed the Board that he would be participating in a full-scale disaster exercise, tentatively set for October 6th from l:00 to 5:00, at the Sunflower Plant in Enderlin.

David also reported that 12 of the FEMA projects had been approved and the monies received.  The rest of the projects had tentatively been approved as of 8-20-01.  The projects that the FEMA team wrote up have not been approved yet.

The Enderlin Fire Department had contacted David to see if the County would be willing to help with funding to install an emergency generator at the Fire Hall.  The City of Enderlin has donated the generator.  $9,660 would be needed for this project, and if the Fire Department could find funding of 4,830, the State would match this amount.  With the generator in place, the Fire Hall would be able to be used as an Emergency Operation Center.  To qualify for the State matching monies, this project would need to be completed by September 30th.  David indicated that perhaps this would be a good use for some of the monies realized by the sale of the FEMA trailers.  Conrad Steinhaus asked what the Fire Department was contributing and David will make some calls and report back to the Board before the meeting adjourns.

David tendered his resignation to the Board, effective January 31, 2002.  Kevin Bishop asked if David could let them know the number of hours he felt he spent on each individual department.  David said it was his personal feeling that the Highway Department Secretary portion should be put someplace else, as he felt this was very time consuming.

The second reading of the proposed Ordinance to Classify Highways as to Weight and Load Capacities, and as to Size, Width and Height Restrictions with Penalties, was had.

Steve Dick made a motion to approve said Ordinance and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  The Ordinance is now in effect.

Ransom County’s elected officials met next to select a delegate to the North Dakota Association of Counties convention.  This is for a 2-year period.  Steve Dick nominated Susan Froemke and Conrad Steinhaus seconded the motion.  Patty Carlblom moved that nominations cease and that a unanimous vote be cast for Susan Froemke.  Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Forest Service Maintenance Agreement was discussed.  Wayne Jones had indicated that he felt it was not necessary to have an agreement with every township.  Connie Gilbert told the Board that Alvin Wall had called and voiced his opposition to the signing of this Agreement and Ron Torbenson indicated that Mr. Wall had called him as well to voice his concerns.  After discussion, Kevin Bishop made a motion that the Commissioners sign the Forest Service Maintenance Agreement and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which carried.

Kerry Peuser with Michael Burns Architects, Ltd. and Doug Wendel of KBW Associates met with the Board and addressed several areas of concern.  Randy Gallagher, who was on vacation and was unable to attend the meeting, had drawn up a list of problem areas with the Renovation Project.  The Commissioners will do a walk through of the building after the meeting.

David Dick returned to the meeting and had been in contact with the Enderlin Fire Department.  He indicated that the Fire Department felt they would not be able to come up with half of $4,830.  Steve Dick made a motion that the Enderlin Fire Department contribute $500 towards the generator project.  Motion died for lack of a second.  Patty Carlblom indicated that she did not feel $500 was quite enough.  Kevin Bishop said he would like to see $1,000 or $1,500.  Kevin Bishop then made a motion that the Enderlin Fire Department contribute $1,500 and we would pay the rest.  Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

David also reported to the Board that his current salary is broken up in the following manner, per job description:



41% - Emergency Manager



19% - Highway Dept. Secretary



28% - 911 Coordinator



12% - Risk Manager



 0% - Applicant Agent



 0% - Floodplain Administrator

David’s suggestion to the Board was as follows:



45% - Emergency Manager (include with Floodplain Administrator)



15% - Applicant Agent



 0% - Highway Secretary



30% - 911 Coordinator



10% - Risk Manager

Connie Gilbert informed the Board that the roof is in need of repair.  Randy Gallagher had gotten an estimate from Lee’s Roofing for $20,760.  Randy is to get more estimates and report back to the Board.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

______________________________                  _________________________________

Connie Gilbert

Ransom County Auditor                              

